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Heller Urges House Colleagues to Oppose Alleged Election “Reform” Bill

(Washington, DC) – U.S. Congressman Dean Heller, House Republican Whip Roy Blunt (Mo.), and U.S. Congresswoman Candice Miller (R- Michigan) – all former state Secretaries of State – today called on their House colleagues to vote against an alleged election “reform” bill calling it both “unwarranted and dangerous.”
Dear Colleague, 

As former Secretaries of State serving as statewide chief election officers, we understand the challenge of running an election firsthand.  In light of our experience, we believe a federally-mandated “one-size-fits-all” approach is not in voters’ best interest.  That is why we believe the so-called Voter Confidence and Increased Accessibility Act of 2007 is both unwarranted and dangerous.

Did you know that H.R. 811 does the following things?

 

· Gives more power to the Election Assistance Commission, a board appointed by the President and originally intended to be temporary;

 

· Jeopardizes improvements made by States to voting equipment intended to assist the disabled;

 

· Threatens the intellectual property of manufacturers of voting equipment and software by requiring businesses to publicly disclose trade secrets;

 

· Imposes numerous unfunded mandates on State governments, many of which are already struggling to meet federal requirements established in HAVA; 

· Requires that States deploy election technology by 2012 that doesn’t currently exist.
Our nation has long recognized States as the “laboratories of democracy,” and we believe State and local election officials should have flexibility they need to respond to the unique challenges of running an election in their area.  Instead of imposing across-the-board mandates, Congress should think strategically how to work with States as they endeavor to improve fair, free, and secret elections.  In too many cases, sweeping federal mandates – including those contained in the Voter Confidence and Increased Accessibility Act – are a step in the wrong direction, especially in States that have already improved their voting systems at their own citizens’ initiative.  We urge you to listen to your State election officials concerning this vital matter and echo their serious concerns over this legislation. 
                                                            Sincerely, 
    __________________                __________________            __________________

    ROY BLUNT
                    CANDICE MILLER
            DEANHELLER

    Republican Whip
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